Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
The Board of Nursing hereby gives notice that it has received a Petition for Declaratory Statement filed on July 10, 2006 by Wanda Gibbons, RN. The Petitioner seeks the Board’s interpretation of the application of Section 464.012, Florida Statutes. Specifically, the Petitioner requests that the Board issue a Declaratory Statement determining whether it is within the scope of practice of a Registered Nurse in an Emergency Department who is not a CRNA, but who has the requisite specialized knowledge and training, to administer intravenous Ketamine (Ketalar) pursuant to a written or verbal order by a Board Certified Emergency Medicine Physician (1) where the patient is not intubated or (2) for the purpose of rendering the patient insensible to pain while performing a procedure such as shoulder reduction or suturing. Also requested is (3) whether it is within the scope of practice of a Registered Nurse in an Emergency Department who is not a CRNA, but who has the requisite specialized knowledge and training, to administer intramuscular Ketamine (Ketalar) pursuant to a written or verbal order by a Board Certified Emergency Medicine Physician for the purpose of rendering a patient insensible to pain while performing a procedure such as shoulder reduction or suturing.
Copies of the petition may be obtained by writing: Rick Garcia, Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3259.
